
         Dec.10, 2020  

Quilting Bees of Murfreesboro             Minutes  
St. Marks United Methodist Church  
1267 North Rutherford Blvd  
Murfreesboro, Tenn 37130  

 

Oh how quickly two years can go by.  Back in late 2018 I was thinking of stepping away 

from the guild for a while. I want to thank the ladies, sitting in the back of the room with 

me for asking me  to consider being on the next board. I said no, but they helped to 

change my mind. Now, as this is my last contribution I realize how much I have enjoyed 

working with each and every one of you in this capacity. I look forward to the day we 

can all resume our meetings at the church with our new leadership.  

 

Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 11:08 by outgoing treasurer and 

incoming President Roxanne Burren. The meeting was held at the Legends Restaurant 

in Smyrna, Tenn.  

Visitors and New members welcome: The meeting was quite small in number but we did 

have the pleasure of having Lindsey Dumont with us. We were able wish her a happy 

early birthday for Dec. 25.  

Reports:  

Treasurer’s Report: This was discussed with no additions or changes. a motion to 

approve was made by Lynn D. and seconded by Lynn K. and approved by all.  

Secretary Report:  No changes were made and a motion to approve was made by Lori  

S. and seconded by Lissa A. and approved by all.  

Committee Reports:  

    Quilt Show: Lorrie C. reported to us that the quilt show scheduled for March 2021, 

has been cancelled. This was due to the  multiple fallout effects of COVID.  The show 

has been rescheduled for the first weekend in Nov. 2022. The Ag Center agreed to 

keep the rental at the same price, which is actually half price.  

Door Prize Committee: Deferred this month  



Charity Quilts: Beverly B. and Karen S. will be taking care of the closet and charity 

quilts. Quilts were given to the Red Bird coordinator and were delivered to the families 

in Kentucky.   

  A check will be given to the church in the amount of $350.00 as some recompense for 

the use of their facility.  

Quilt Show Challenge: The new board will talk with Charlotte and it will probably be 

postponed until we can meet in the church again.  

 New Business:   

Discussion was held on where and how to proceed with future guild meetings. Most 

places investigated charge $20-30 an hour. The room at Legends Restaurant charges 

$50.00 max, but if we order a meal and tip the waitress appropriately the fee would be 

returned. A motion was made by Bonnie W. and seconded by Phyllis P. and passed by 

all that we continue to have monthly meetings at Legends until the church is reopened.  

Discussion was held as to how to broadcast our meetings by zoom or Facebook live. 

Our need is to have a volunteer with experience to lead this for us.  

15 Year Anniversary:  Discussion was held that we will begin preparations to celebrate 

the guilds 15 year anniversary on Sept. 9, 2021. A committee will be formed to begin 

making plans. A motion was made by Lori S. and seconded by Karen D. for Lorrie C. to 

be the chairman and approved by all. Betty K and Lynn D. volunteered to work on this 

committee with Lorrie.  

Dues: Annual dues will be due in Jan. $30.00 per year with $15.00 going to our guild 

and $15.00 going to TVQA. If you pay your TVQA dues with another guild, then your fee 

is only $15.00.  You may mail these to Kitty McCloud 269 Meadow Lane, Murfreesboro, 

Tn. 37128.   

The meeting was adjourned after a brief show and tell.  

Our meals were delicious and reasonable in price and it was very nice to have 

fellowship with each other.  

Respectfully Submitted,  

Karen Dye Secretary.  

General Housekeeping:  


